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Tim Harrison < Tue, Jul 1, 2025 at 11:44 PM
>

Hi Steve, 

Torben is telling us that Koko no longer wants him involved. Koko had Torben reach out to us and requested something from us. 
We agreed to send what he requested through Torben as an intermediary. In granting Koko's request, we drafted a letter that
was contingent on Torben's involvement.  

We aren't interested in playing games and having Koko set something up and then back out for reasons we're not clear on.
We're needing to continue the communication with Torben's involvement as we are aware of the lack of trust on both sides. We
believe that allegations are quite serious and would expect that his board would treat them as such. 

Steve Theofanous < Wed, Jul 2, 2025 at 9:29 AM

Dear Tim,

Thank you for reaching out and for your continued concern regarding this matter. We agree that the allegations raised are very
serious and warrant careful attention and discernment.

At this time, we kindly ask that all formal communication be directed to the Cities for Christ (CFC) Board, and more specifically to
the chairman, Steve Theofanous. While Torben is someone Steven Koko considers a friend and ministry confidant, it’s important
to clarify that the CFC Board did not authorize him to serve in any official capacity as a mediator.

We remain committed to handling this situation with prayerful integrity and transparency. Thank you for your understanding, and
we appreciate your cooperation in addressing this through the proper channels.

In Christ,
Steve Theofanous
On behalf of the Cities for Christ Board
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